Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Construction Industry Licensing Board has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Ryan Russell. on August 3, 2020. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: The Petitioner sought a determination from the Board regarding the State of Florida licensing requirements as it pertains to the bidding, sale and installation of commercial park and playground equipment and other related construction services is exempt from licensure requirements. The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 46, No. 170, on August 31, 2020, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Board held its duly noticed public meeting in Championsgate, Florida, on October 16, 2020. The Board’s Final Order, dated November 30, 2020, found that the provisions of subsections 489.103(6) and 489.105(6) F.S., are clear and do not need further interpretation and accordingly, declined to answer the Petition.

A copy of the Final Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Daniel Biggins, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1039 or telephone: (850)487-1395, or by electronic mail to Donald.Shaw@myfloridalicense.com.
